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[image: image1]Dear Parents
With Celebration Assembly on the horizon and the end of term approaching – please look out for invitations to the assembly on the last day of term. We will be inviting parents of children who are receiving Headteacher Awards or their Bronze, Silver or Gold Bug Awards. Please remember that we like the Headteacher’s Awards to be a surprise for the children – so please don’t tell them if they will be receiving one. It makes the occasion much more special! I look forward to seeing many of you there. 
Stars of the Week!  
[image: image2]Congratulations to the Stars of the week before half term – wonderful work and attitudes shown; what brilliant role models we have in our school. 

6E – Jayden Beattie 
6E – Jamie Mallett 
6R – Damian Kulikowski
6R – Liam Freezer
6S – Aleta Castelino 
6S – Ivy Henderson 
4G – Henry Locke
4G – Ashton Talbot 
4P – Seth Queensborough
4P – Maisey Andrews 
3C – Alexander Payton 
3C – Evan McKenzie 
3E – Hannah Chapman 
3E – Amelia Wicinska
Special Football Awards for the girls Football Team for their brilliant performance at a tournament last week. The girls came 3rd out of 10 teams, (technically 2nd as 1st was joint!) and received medals. They were amazing all day and loved it! Thank you very much to Mr Eastwood for taking them to the tournament and well done to the girls. 

Maisy-Jay Harvey

Daisy Phillippo 

Ellie Blyth 

Natasza Masternak 
Asha Kandola 

Christina Frizell-Taylor 

Lily Morris 

Isabelle Savage 

Attendance Cup

4G and 4P won the attendance cup for their attendance last week. With an attendance of 100% - Well done! 
Golden Book!
The following children were put into the Golden Book for amazing work that has astonished, astounded and amazed their teachers. Huge congratulations to the following children:

Asha Kandola 
Thomas Hutcheson 

Maisy Andrews 

Katie Williams 
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Swimming Year 4

Very well done to the Year 4 swimmers who have been presented with their swimming certificates. Brilliant work – keep it up!
10m

Isaac White 

Kane Quantrill 

Benjamin Coe 

Lexia Super Stars!

Julia Andres – Level 14 

Priya Neave – Level 2 

Jack Stone – Level 4 

Dates Reminder for Spring Term second half

Friday 24th March—Red Nose Day Comic Relief Appeal—details on the newsletter! 

Wednesday 29th March—Disco 6-8pm 

Thursday 30th March —
Easter Service at St Margaret's Church Year 3/4 9:30am 

Easter Service at St Margaret's Church Year 5/6 2:00pm 

Parents invited to attend the service

Friday 31st March—Celebration Assembly 9:00am and the last day of term 

Monday 3rd April—Monday 17th April—Easter Holiday 

Tuesday 18th April—Staff and Children back to school
Children’s University Graduations!

The Children’s University Graduations will be taking place at the Great Hospital in Norwich on Monday 27th March at 1pm. Children who are attending have been notified and parents invited to attend. We will transport the children in the school minibus to the venue and then we can either bring them back to school afterwards or you can take them straight home after the event if you are attending. (Please make us aware of which option you will be using on the letters that we have sent out.) I look forward to seeing you there and well done to all who will be graduating!
Mrs McKee – contributions to her retirement collection. 

[image: image3.png]If you would like to contribute to a collection that we are doing in school for Mrs McKee please come and find me or send in an envelope with your child marked with “For the Attention of Mrs Connelly” 
If you are in school but I am 
unavailable you can always leave 
an envelope on my desk in 
my office. Many Thanks 
Mrs Connelly  
Open Hall! Thursday 30th March 

In honour of Mrs McKee leaving Old Catton Junior School we will be having an Open Hall on Thursday 30th March for any parents or family members of the children in school, (past or present) to come along and pass on any well wishes. The school hall will be open between 2:30pm-3:15pm so please do come along to say farewell to her before her very last day!   
CASMA Choir 

I would like to say a huge well done to all the members of the CASMA Choir. They sung at Epic Studios on Tuesday night and were absolutely magnificent. Mrs Semmens and Mrs Pellatt were both delighted with the choir, both for their amazing singing and their brilliant behaviour. Many thanks to Mr Semmens for making it all possible and for organising the event. 
Mobile Phones in School

We have a system in school for all children who come to school with their mobile phone. There is no need at all for the children to have their phone on them during the school day and as members of staff can’t be responsible for them, we ask that all phones are kept in the office for the duration of the day. The children and parents know this system. With more and more children bringing a phone into school this is becoming a much bigger job to both organise and police. We have had situations where children are not handing in their phones and have been caught out with vibrating school bags in the corridors! We have had situations where phones have caused problems between children and where social media has caused issues outside of school which are then manifested in school.  

With this becoming a growing problem and pressure for very young, primary-aged children, I ask that you consider carefully whether your child needs to bring a phone with them to school? If they are brought to school in the morning and collected in the afternoon by an adult who is responsible for them – can the phone not remain at home? The children can then access it at home under the guidance of their parents/carers. 

I can totally understand the safety element of our year 6 children – who may walk independently to and from school – having a mobile phone with them. This would apply to a small number of our pupils.
I would very much appreciate your reflection on this matter. 

[image: image4.jpg]TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
Spring is really beginning to be evident all around us at the moment. Have a look about and see what you can spot as the sign that spring is here. What changes can you see? Why do you think that these changes occur at this time of year? What is your favorite season and why? Get ready to feed back to your classes on Friday! 
[image: image5]
Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is
Transformation
 (change, alteration, modification, variation, metamorposis.)
In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!

Please encourage your child to use this WOW word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
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Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. Have a great week!
Mrs K Connelly.
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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